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James and Rosemary Phalen High School: Federal COVID-19 Relief Spending

Across Indiana, $2.8 billion in federal funding has been allocated to local school districts
to help address schools’ COVID-19 related needs.

Here at James and Rosemary Phalen High School, we have been allocated
$3,042,778.66 from three rounds of Elementary and Secondary School Emergency
Relief (ESSER) funding – which is based on the district’s share of the state’s Title I
allocation.

Over the last three years, we developed plans for how to strategically and sustainably
deploy these funds to provide the following:

● continuity of services as schools pivoted between on-line and in-person learning
● instructional supports including small-group, Tier II intervention to address

learning loss
● evidence-based extended learning programming to address learning loss
● CDC recommended mitigation strategies to reduce the transmission of

COVID-19 and ensure safe return to in-person instruction

See plans here -

ESSER I:

Spending Categories Amount Budgeted

Social Emotional Programming $ 10,000.00

Total $ 10,000.00

ESSER II:

Spending Categories Amount Budgeted

Supplemental Curriculum & Supplies $ 79,440.59

Social Emotional Programming $ 94,375.00

Extended Learning Time Programming $ 115,020.00

Technology $ 176,378.05

Facility Improvement (Health) $ 17,010.00

Continuity of Services $ 388,966.20



Total $ 871,189.84

ESSER III:

Spending Categories Amount Budgeted

Tier II Interventions $ 122,099.75

Staff Development & Retention $ 70,406.00

Social Emotional Programming $ 559,983.20

Technology $ 120,466.30

Facility Improvement (Health) $ 3,000.00

Continuity of Services $ 1,285,633.57

Total $ 2,161,588.82

We have utilized ESSER funding to address learning loss, provide social-emotional
support, ensure continuity of services and create a safe, healthy and well-rounded
learning environment for our scholars. Per federal law, we have through September
2022 to encumber the first round of ESSER funding and through September 2023 and
September 2024, respectively, to encumber the second and third rounds of their ESSER
grants.


